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Shining a Light on What’s Happening in Our Parish 

 

   Page 1 of 6 

Second Sunday after Pentecost 

“The Ruler of this world shall now be cast out; and when I am lifted up from the earth 
I will draw all people to myself.”     John 12: 21, 32  

Scripture Readings: 1 Samuel 8: 4-11, 16-20; Psalm 138; 2 Corinthians 4: 13-5:1 ;Mark 3: 20-35  

OUR MISSION AT ALL SAINTS IS TO BE A FAMILY OF WORSHIPPING CHRISTIANS, DEDICATED TO CHRISTIAN 

EDUCATION, SPIRITUAL GROWTH, PASTORAL CARE, OUTREACH AND FELLOWSHIP. 

 
FATHER'S  DAY MEMORIALS – We are now accepting 

memorials for our Father’s Day Memorial Booklet, which 
will be available at the Church on Father’s Day (June 20th), 
after which time it will then be permanently available on 
our website under The Candle section.  We ask that you 
try to have it to our office by June 16th.  Your kind 
donation can be dropped in our drop-box located to the 

left of the parish hall main door, or by eTransfer sent to donations@allsaintsparish.ca 

 
The All Saints Parish Finance Team are excited about our first 
ever Online Silent Auction, which will be accepting bids from 
June 14th to 18th.   We hope you will find this auction to be a 
great bit of fun, and at the same time you can help us raise a 
little money during these challenging COVID times.  We are 
hoping to have the auction site opened shortly so that you will 
be able to view the items we have available for your to bid on. 

 
We are continuing to seek any-and-all donations you might wish to share, and they will 
be accepted at the Parish Hall on Saturday, June12th.  In keeping with Diocesan policy, 
we ask that donations not include alcohol or tobacco products.  Suggested donation 
ideas include: gift cards, baked goods, knitted items, soft drinks, crafts, clothing – 
essentially anything, no matter how big or how small. 
 

For more immediate details, please contact Joanne Simfukwe via email 
at joannesimfukwe@gmail.com or you may text or call her at 682-8103.  Alternatively, 
you may also contact any of our Vestry members to arrange your donation.   
 

http://allsaintsparish.ca/thecandle.html
mailto:donations@allsaintsparish.ca?subject=Father's%20Day%20Memorial
mailto:joannesimfukwe@gmail.com
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ALL SAINTS FLEA MARKET - Our ACW Team are 
pleased to be able to once again host our annual 
Flea Market on Saturday, July 3rd, from 9:30am to 
3:00pm.  
 
You are also invited to come and enjoy a feast of 

moose burgers, hamburgers and hotdogs between 12:00pm and 1:30pm 
 
Tables may be rented at a cost of $15 each, or two tables for $25.  To book a table, 
please contact Barb Tilley at 834-4795, or Aura Farrell at 834-9384 or 682-
3775.  Thank you for your continued support. 
 

CEMETERY CARETAKER JOB POSTING - All Saints Anglican Parish 

CBS has an immediate opening for the position of Cemetery 
Caretaker, to be tasked with maintaining our four cemetery 
properties.  This is a seasonal position, with a salary of $18 per 
hour, typically 40 hours per week, for the period of May 
through to September.  Work includes all tasks associated with 

burial preparation and funerals, as well as general ground maintenance.  This position 
will also entail off-season burial and funeral work on a fee-for-service basis. 
 
The applicant must be compassionate, and treat all persons with dignity, and would be 
required to use discretion when dealing with the affairs of the Parish.  The applicant 
must hold a valid Class 5 driver licence, be capable of operating a variety of powered 
lawn equipment, operate a mini-backhoe, and various gardening and cemetery 
maintenance tools.  This position requires a variety of continuous physical tasks 
including bending, kneeling, and lifting items up to 50 pounds.  The applicant must 
have a vehicle with the ability to tow a utility trailer.  Mileage will be paid to the 
caretaker for any pre-approved travel utilizing their personal vehicle.  The applicant 
must provide a certificate of conduct prior to hire. 
 
Please deliver your resume to our office at 419 Conception Bay Highway, addressed to 
the “Chair of Cemetery Committee”.  Alternately, you may email your resume to 
cemetery@allsaintsparish.ca.  
 

DO WE HAVE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS? - Now, more than ever, email is 

becoming one of the safest and quickest ways for our Parish to keep 
you informed.  If we do not already have you email address on file, and 
you are not regularly receiving our bulletins and information updates, 
we would love for your to provide it to us.  Please email it to 
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communications@allsaintsparish.ca, or simply click here to complete our online email 
registration form. 
 
 

ACW HOMEMADE QUILT LOTTERY – Many thanks to you for your  
overwhelming support - all tickets have been sold out on our 
ACW ladies’ beautiful quality Hand-Made Quilt, valued at 
$500.  There were only 1000 tickets available, which sold for just 
$1 each. 

 
Thank you so very much for your kind support, and if you have any questions please 
contact Enid at 682-9367, Dot at 834-5052, or Barb at 834-4795.  As part of our Fall Fair 
activities, the lucky ticket will be drawn on Thursday, October 14, 2021.   We ask that if 
you can, please support the wonderful ministry of these hard-working ladies. 
 

RECTOR'S REFLECTIONS 
My Dear Friends, 
 
As the weather appears to be finally getting warmer and hopefully a lot less 
windier, thoughts of long beautiful summer days are upon the horizon, we 
pray.  This means for many of us thoughts of rest, relaxation and travel within 
the confines of the reality that we find ourselves amidst today's world. 
 
With our summer being short, several people will be heading out over the 
highway  to campers and cabins to explore the beautiful province that God has 
created to enjoy.  If restrictions lift, then some will travel even farther afield.  
My sincere hope and prayer is that wherever you go or even if you stay home 
that you take time to enjoy all summer has to offer.   
 
I would also like to take a moment to encourage you to keep up your church 
offerings if at all possible during this period.  Our secured drop slot to the 
parish office, e-transfers and e-givings are all wonderful ways to ensure this 
occurs.  Our financial commitments  continue through the summer and we are 
not able to sustain them without your generous support.  Thank you In advance 
for your faithfulness and stewardship in this area.  
 
Also, if you are unable to attend church, you can go online to our parish 
website at www.allsaintsparish.ca and watch our Sunday service at 10am or 
through our Parish Facebook page. Likewise, you can keep abreast of the latest 
happenings within our parish.  

mailto:communications@allsaintsparish.ca?subject=eMail%20Address%20Update
http://allsaintsparish.ca/email_updates
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In closing, thank you for all you do and may God richly bless you in all things. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Wayne+ 

 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES – To attend our live in-Church services you must pre-

register per the instructions below, or you may view our pre-recorded services by 
clicking here.  Below is a brief summary of current guidelines: 

• All attendees MUST pre-register for ANY Church gathering.  You may do so 
online by clicking here, or you may call our Parish Office at 834-4501 

• Our Parish has resumed operations based on the February 01, 2021 version of 
the "Many Members - One Body" (MMOB) Diocesan guidelines document.  
This includes meetings of Vestry, ACW, Men’s Fellowship, Bible Study, etc… 

• The maximum capacity at indoor gatherings is 100 
• People may share a pew with any of their 20 consistent close contacts 
• Masks must be worn at all times at all indoor gatherings, except to consume 

the Eucharist, or by a speaker or solo performer. 
• During any 60-minute service, there can only be a maximum of 30 minutes of 

singing by either a soloist or choir.  The congregation itself is only permitted to 
sing one hymn, which must be just prior to exiting. 

• Virtual or curb-side drop-off fundraising may resume with a maximum of 50 
volunteers in the building 

 

2021 CHURCH OFFERTORY ENVELOPES – We would like to 

remind you that if you have not yet picked up your 2021 
offertory envelopes, they are being held at the Parish 
Office for pick up.  We encourage you to continue to use 
our secure mail drop-slot, which is located at the top of 
the stairs, just to the left of the main entrance of our 
Parish Hall.   
 
You may also e-Transfer your offering via Interac simply by emailing it to 
donations@allsaintsparish.ca.  And of course, we always encourage you to consider 
signing up for our eGivings program which automatically deposits your offering at 
whatever interval you choose and are comfortable with.  Simply click here to register, 
or go to our website and follow the eGiving notes.  If you have any questions, please 
email your Finance Team at finance@allsaintsparish.ca, or call our Office at 834-4501. 

http://allsaintsparish.ca/recorded-church-services
http://allsaintsparish.ca/covid-pre-registration-form
https://anglicanenl.net/home/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/Many-Members-One-Body-February-2021.pdf
mailto:donations@allsaintsparish.ca
http://allsaintsparish.ca/egiving-online-information-form
https://wfsites-to.websitecreatorprotool.com/870a5dd5.com/Admin/%7BSK_NODEID__22939341__SK%7D
mailto:finance@allsaintsparish.ca
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SPONSORING ‘THE CANDLE’ - We would like to remind 
Parishioners and Friends that you may sponsor our weekly 
bulletin, ‘THE CANDLE’, and have it dedicated in memory of a 
loved one.  Your personal tribute will be prominently 
posted on the Bible graphic located at the top of the front 
page, and your kind donation of $25 would be greatly appreciated.  Additionally, you 
can honor a loved one by posting your favourite picture, along with a memorial verse, 
and your kind donation of $50 for this full-page tribute is greatly appreciated.  A paper 
copy of ‘THE CANDLE’ is distributed at all Sunday services, and a digital copy is 
permanently archived on our Parish website at allsaintsparish.ca 
 

KIDS CORNER is our resource area for a variety of Christian Youth 

Education activities.  If you would like to be a part of this exciting 
Ministry, please let us know by clicking here.  Stay tuned for a new 
craft activity each Sunday.... 
 
 

 

AGM - Vestry has reinstated the Church Re-Opening Taskforce Team to develop a 
COVID safe plan to host our Annual General Meeting (AGM).  If approved by Vestry, it 
will then be forwarded to the Diocese for their review, and hopefully their approval.  
We will keep you advised of any updates. This team will continue their planning 
utilizing virtual team meetings. 
   

IN MEMORIAM – GENERAL FUND 

• In loving memory of My Brothers and Sisters in Christ who have gone on to glory 

– by Winnie Abbott 

IN MEMORIAM – CEMETERY FUND 
• In loving memory of Albert Taylor, remembering his death May 11, 2012 - by Mary Taylor 

and Family 

• In loving memory of Frederick, Henrietta and Reginald Dawe – by Daphne and John 
Coco 

 

 

THE CANDLE 

In Memory of… 

http://allsaintsparish.ca/thecandle.html
http://allsaintsparish.ca/index.html#comments
http://allsaintsparish.ca/kids-corner
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ALL SAINTS ANGLICAN PARISH CBS   Telephone:  709-834-4501 
419 Conception Bay Highway   Email: office@allsaintsparish.ca 
Conception Bay South, NL, A1X 7A2   Website: allsaintsparish.ca 
 
ADMINISTRATION OFFICE HOURS   CLERGY OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday    Monday – Friday 
9:00am - 12:30pm; 1:00pm - 3:00pm  09:00am - 3:00pm 
 
REV WAYNE PARSONS  REV SAM BUTLER ELIZABETH BISHOP 
Incumbent   Associate Office Administration 
rev.wayne@allsaintsparish.ca rev.sam@allsaintsparish.ca              elizabeth@allsaintsparish.ca 

764-8833 - Cell    689-4501 - Cell 834-4501 - Office  
   834-9464 - Home 

 

 

May 30, 2021 Weekly YTD Why not consider signing up to our e-
Giving program.  It's an easy way to 
ensure you contribute on a regular 
basis, even during those periods when 
you are unable to regularly attend 
church. 
 
We also accept E-transfers at 
donations@allsaintsparish.ca 

Percent of Budget 
Achieved 

206% 102% 

2020 Actual (Budget) 2,333.00 72,047.81 

2021 Actual 4,813.00 73,591.11 

Difference   2,480.00   1,544.30 

ALL SAINTS PARISH COVID APPEAL TARGET 

 $52,000 

COVID APPEAL CONTRIBUTIONS TO DATE: 
$6,845 OR 13% 

mailto:office@allsaintsparish.ca
http://allsaintsparish.ca/
mailto:rev.wayne@allsaintsparish.ca
mailto:rev.sam@allsaintsparish.ca
mailto:elizabeth@allsaintsparish.ca
mailto:donations@allsaintsparish.ca?subject=Donation%20for%20All%20Saints%20Parish%20CBS
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